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An Exciting Day Approaches  
You will by now  have received notification of the opening of 
the Gift of Life Memorial at Alrewas on 7

th
 April 2016.  

After years of planning, many meetings and 
the totally amazing fund raising efforts of  our 
families and supporters we are thrilled to 
have reached this day.  

 

We do hope that as 
many of you as possible will join us on 
this occasion and celebrate with us. A 
member of the Royal Family will unveil 
the Memorial which we can promise you 
looks amazing! Donor Family Network 
Trustees, Patrons and Julia Hennessy-Priest, who is the 
designer of the Memorial, are all thrilled to be attending this 
momentous event.  

If you are unable to attend on 7
th
 April do try 

to visit the Arboretum at some point to see 
the Memorial, which is sited in a quiet 
location but close to benches and a picnic 
area. We do hope that it will be a place of 
peace and reflection for you all and visiting 

will give you a chance to remember 
your loved oneôs with love and pride.  

We will of course ensure that plenty of 

pictures are taken on the day so you 

will get an opportunity to see these 

both in the next issue of Connexions 

and on our website.  

Reflection: a place of reflection and 

contemplation for all those who have been 

touched by or support organ donation. 

Recognition: where the kind and generous 

Gift of Life can be recognised. 

Remembrance: where all donors can be 

remembered with love. 
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Our grateful thanks go once again to so many of 

our supporters who continue to raise funds for 

the Charity. Please let us know if you are 

organising a sponsored event or fund raising in 

any way so that we can include details on our 

website, on face book and in our next newsletter.  

Phoebe Kitschia who has been raising money for 

the Donor Family Network in memory of Dave 

Wood.  

Vanessa Stanek for raising funds via her Just 

Giving page in memory of Jean Lyons.  

 

WALES has moved to a soft opt-out system with 

effect from 1
st
 December 2015 following the 

implementation of the Human Transplantation 

(Wales) Act 2013. This act allows hospitals to 

presume that people over 18 or over, who have 

been resident in Wales for over twelve months, 

are willing to donate their organs if they have not 

specifically objected. This is called ñdeemed 

consentò. It is referred to as a ñsoft opt outò 

because the family will always be involved in all 

decisions about donation.  

Your life was a blessing; you're memory a treasure  

Our grateful thanks also go to those who have 

helped the Charity through donations: 

* Regular givers and fund raisers including 

the family and friends of Luca Giovannini, 

Alex and Julie Forbes, Lauren McDiarmid 

and the Buckley family.  

* Thanks goes to Claire Tordoff  and  the  

Yorkshire Anaesthetists  for the monies 

raised by their Charity Ball.  

* Funeral donations in memory of William 

Moore. 

* Funeral donations in memory of Skye 

Thomson together with the sale of DFN  

pins by the Eyre family. 

* Funeral donations in memory of Alan Booth. 

* Funeral donations in memory of              

Gail Sutcliffe. 

For all donor families  

(by Freda Williamson)  

 

I really want to thank 
you for the gracious 
gift you gave.  

For your decision was 
very brave. 

 

I really want to thank you 
thank you is all I can say. 

I really want to thank you 
and thank you every day.  

https://www.bing.com/images/search?q=logo+wales+&view=detailv2&&id=29247AD5AAF15BE9D4BE9FD11110796ED69504A7&selectedIndex=9&ccid=kGs10LX5&simid=608012257221477844&thid=OIP.M906b35d0b5f9f35ee8975f5f91ae9668o0


A Second Chance at Life  

This book is a compilation of contributions from transplant patients who have experienced heart 
and/or lung transplants at the Freeman Hospital, Newcastle, health professionals and donor 
families, with inspiring stories of hope, faith, endurance and bravery.  

The moving life stories are those of survivors who celebrate their second chance at life every 
day, with amazing accounts of life changing battles and the donors who live on in these proud 
people who live a cherished life to the full. They all know they could never have received a 
greater gift and they never forget the families who have made it possible by the selfless act of 
donating their loved oneôs organs at tragic times. 

The amazing difference which their transplant has made to the quality of their lives has enabled 
many of them to enjoy a professional life, marry and have children or engage in sporting 
challenges such as the Transplant Games. Many have also worked hard to promote organ 
donation and raised funds to assist others.  

All have of course suffered difficult times and many have dealt with long term illness. There was 
often false hope where the donor organ was not suitable and the window of opportunity passed 
for too many. For the majority who were lucky enough to receive a transplant the quality of life 
achieved post transplant has been incredible. Some quotes taken from their stories are: 

ñI can never forget that my whole life was changed because someone signed the organ register. 
Someone who will never be forgotten transformed my lifeò (Wendy Lingham- Heart recipient) 

ñI was given the Gift of Life and I am making every second countò (Sam Griffiths- Heart recipient) 

ñMy donor family are always in my thoughtsò (Vicky Peterson ï Double lung recipient) 

ñEvery day is a giftò (Maggie Cownan ï Double lung recipient) 

ñI know very little of my donor but I am so grateful to her and her family for giving me my chance 
to liveò (Carole McFarlane ï Double lung recipient) 

ñMy donor hasnôt just changed my life but all of those who are in itò (Holly Van Geffenï Lung 
recipient) 

The Donor Family Network library holds a copy of this book. If you are interested in borrowing the 
book please get in touch with us.  

 

Can you help ?   
We are thrilled that the Donor Family Network is growing! This means that there are more 
families to keep in touch with, events to organise and more decisions to be made regarding the 
work of the Charity. We work very closely with NHS Blood and Transplant, a result of which is the 
increased membership. In order to maintain this relationship it is necessary to attend many 
meetings through the year.  

The DFN therefore requires more Trustees to assist with ensuring that the network continues to 
grow. Trustees need to be able to attend Trustees meetings around three times a year and 
respond regularly to e-mails in order that decisions can be made. It would assist if Trustees were 
also willing to represent the Network at other meetings, attend the British Transplant Games each 
summer and be willing to occasionally talk about the work of the DFN and promote organ and 
tissue donation by way of a presentation to the public or media interview.  

If you are interested in joining the DFN Board of Trustees please contact us. 

You are loved beyond words and missed beyond measure  



In Loving Memory of Caroline  

Caroline Harvey sadly passed away on 1st March 2014, aged 40 years, following a tragic 

riding accident whilst enjoying the sport she loved. Her Mum Ruth, from Melton Mowbray, 

writes in memory of Caroline: 

ñCaroline was a much loved daughter, sister and wife. As a child she was always a live 

wire, enthusiastic about everything and she did well at school. She graduated from Anglia 

Ruskin University in Chelmsford with a degree in Business Studies. She obtained work in 

Chelmsford and then moved to London where she bought her first home with boyfriend 

Barney, who she subsequently married. Unfortunately things did not work out and she 

returned to Melton and found employment in Coventry, becoming a successful business 

woman.  

Caroline lived life to the full. She loved travelling and had 

many holidays abroad but her greatest love was horses and 

dogs. We had kept horses since Caroline was a child and 

she loved to ride regularly. Despite suffering from an 

arthritic condition affecting her neck and spine which at 

times caused her a lot of pain she continued riding and 

enjoying life to the full. Caroline met Paul and they 

married just eight months before her accident.  

On 23rd February she went off riding as she often did on a 

Sunday. Unfortunately she was thrown from her horse and 

fractured her neck. When I heard the news I was told that 

she was not able to move from the neck down but was 

conscious and had been taken to Coventry Trauma unit by 

air ambulance. She was struggling to breath and was 

placed on a life support machine and her neck was secured. 

On the Monday we were amazed to see her conscious and 

able to communicate with us, although unable to speak. 

This day was very special to us as it allowed us to tell her 

how much we loved her. The doctors warned us that her 

condition was serious and that they would have to operate 

to stabilise her but that she may not regain feeling from the 

neck down. During the operation she suffered an asthma 

attack and then a heart attack which caused brain damage. We were then told that she would 

not recover and that life support would have to be discontinued.  

Those we love can never be more than a  

thought away éé.  



For as long as there is a memory they are in our  

hearts to stay  

It was at this point we were approached about 

organ donation. As we had prepared ourselves 

for this we had no hesitation in agreeing. I 

felt that at least someone elseôs life may be 

saved or enhanced which was something 

Caroline always tried to do and so we felt that 

this was something she would have wanted to 

do. Both of Carolineôs kidneys, her pancreas 

and liver were all transplanted. I have since 

received  three letters  from  a  lady  who    

received a  kidney which  has  given her a 

normal life. I find it very comforting to know 

that the loss of our daughter was not a total 

waste of life.  

Caroline  had  many  friends  and  strong    

relationships with her work colleagues. Proof 

of this was at her funeral service where they spoke very highly of her. She was generous 

with her love and inspired many with her enthusiasm and drive. Caroline made many 

friends in the horse world and inspired them to make the most of their lives. Since her death 

they have raised a total of £28,000 for the Air Ambulance.  

We will treasure the many gift and memories she gave us over the years and she will live 

forever in our heartsò.  

 

Our thanks go to Ruth for sharing her story with us. 

Ruth has raised funds for the Donor Family Network through her involvement with a  

bereavement group in Melton Mowbray for which we are very grateful.  

 

If you would be prepared to share your family 

story with others, please do get in touch with 

us.  

If you would like us to mention your loved one 

in the DFN Newsletter do let us know. This 

could  be  in  memory  of  a  birthday,  the     

anniversary or maybe a poem you would like to 

share.  



Donor Family Network                                       Phone:   0845 6801954  

PO Box 127                                          E -mail: info@donorfamilynetwork.co.uk  

Bexley                                                                www.donorfamilynetwork.co.uk  

Kent  

DA5 9DT                                                                                               

 

Donate Life America  Rose Parade Float  
 

On 1
st
 January 2016 the Rose Parade Float entered its 127th year, 

Donate Life America  having  taken  part since 2004.  The float has 
become a visible campaign to encourage people to sign the organ 
and tissue donor register.  This  years float featured 
a colourful     caravan  with  sixty  donor  family floral 
portraits in memory  of deceased donors.  Twenty  
four organ   recipients rode on the float with sixteen 
living donors walking alongside.   

Thousands  of  personalised  rose  dedications  are 
placed on the float. Each rose is placed in a vial with 
a personal message of love and remembrance.  

Events  
Donor Family Network Charity Ball  

Saturday 20th August 2016 at the Tall-Ho Conference  Centre,  

Birmingham. Tickets are available at £50 which  includes a four 
course meal, wine and a live band. There will also be various games 
and auctions.  

 

British Transplant Games 2016 �± Liverpool  

Thursday 28th July 2016 to Sunday 31st July 2016. 

We will meet outside the Merseyside Maritime Museum,  

Albert Docks, L3 4AQ at 6-00 pm on the 28th July for the  

Opening Parade. The athletics will take place at Wavertree Sports  

Park (L15 4LE) on Sunday 31st July. Please contact us or see  

our website for further details. We look forward to you joining us.  

 


